CASTLETOWN GIRLS’ SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

March 2024
Dear Parents, 
We had a really busy few weeks in Castletown and this newsletter will give you a flavour of some of the activities we were involved in. We as a staff would like to wish you all a very happy Easter. School closes tomorrow at 12 o’ clock and will reopen on 8th April 2024. 
Student Council: The Student Council visited Heuston’s for a Climate change and sustainability talk with Niamh Shaw.  She is invited to the school to talk at assembly at a future date.
Cultural Week: Ms Rogers and Ms Quinn along with the student council organised activities to celebrate all of the cultures that represent our school. Mags Harnett an artist provided a ‘Depicting Diversity’ art workshop for 4th and 6th and they have been invited to the Hugh Lane Gallery for a visit. Nell and Laura Mc Donagh from Navan Travellers’ group spoke about traveller traditions. A culturally diverse book tasting with new books awarded from Children’s Books Ireland took place and for cultural day children dressed in traditional clothes and parents provided traditional dishes and some special performances. I wish to extend my gratitude to all of our parents who contributed to the success of the week and the day. We were blown away by your support and it made for a very enjoyable day.

Student Newsletter: Under the direction of Ms Mc Loughlin the student council wrote our first ever student newsletter. They interviewed teachers and classes and it was fabulous. 

School of Sanctuary: Sanctuary School representative Sara Hakim addressed all classes about the programme.
Amber committee: They organised a chocolate and a pipe cleaner flower for each student on Valentine’s Day and bought each teacher their favorite chocolate bar. 

Active Committee: We are currently running around Europe, each class runs laps of our yard and we are very excited to see how far we can run!

Gaelic Blitz: Our Gaelic team attended a Blitz in the Friary and played very well. They made us very proud. 

Gaelic Training: 3rd and 4th received some coaching sessions from the GAA.

Junior Infant classes: to help provide real life language experiences for our Junior Infants they visited the post office to post a letter and also the pet shop. They had a great time. 
Peace Proms: 5th and 6th class travelled to Belfast on Sunday 25th February to take part in the concert. It was a huge success and a wonderful experience for the children. They were excellently behaved.

Shows:  We were lucky to be invited to the St. Louis and St. Vincent shows. The girls in 4th, 5th and 6th attended and had a great time.

Engineer’s Week: Four of our 5th class students along with Ms Treanor attended a quiz in the library. They did very well and did a lot of preparation to represent our school. 
1st Penance: 2nd class had their special day on 23rd February. Anybody who was absent, Fr Callum will call to the school before the communion to ensure all children have had first penance. They continue to prepare for their First Communion.
Aladdin: We are delighted to have installed our new communication system in our school. If you have not already please download the Aladdin School app and log in as all communication after Easter will be through this app. The app allows parents to update contact information, alert the school to absences, early leaving and late arrivals and to enter reasons for absences, to contact the office and class teachers and to receive notices and reports. If you need help installing or navigating the app please contact the school. We currently have 87.8 % of our parents logged in.
School Website: Please keep an eye on our lovely school website and your daughter’s class blog to see what is happening in classrooms. There is a Google translate button at the top of the page that says ‘select language’, this translates the whole website into a language of choice. You will find our website on www.castletowngns.ie 
Minor works: We have completed some small projects of improvement in our school, we replaced our book storage area and purchased new shelves. We also bought a sensory tent and accessories for use by our children.

Upcoming events:

· Ceremony of Light for 6th class girls making their Confirmation, the ceremony will take place on 13th April at 6pm in St. Patricks’ Cathedral.

· Confirmation will be celebrated on 27th April at 11am in St. Nicholas’ Church.

· First Communion will be celebrated on 18th May at 11am in St. Nicholas’ Church.
· Swimming will begin for 3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th class after the Easter holidays the cost is 30e per child. It is a compulsory part of our curriculum. The lessons are heavily subsidised by the school. 5th and 6th lessons will begin on Tuesday 16th April, 3rd and 4th class will begin on Thursday 18th April. Children will need a towel, goggles and a swim suit. 
Many thanks,
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Lisa Murphy

Principal




